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Michael J. Sheehan, Esq. 

Director, Legal Services 

Phone: 603-724-2135 

Email: Michael.Sheehan@libertyutilities.com 

September 13, 2022 

Via Electronic Mail Only 

Daniel Goldner, Chairman 

New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 

21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10 

Concord, New Hampshire 03301-2429 

  

Re: Docket No. DE 22-052; Liberty Utilities (Granite State Electric) Corp. d/b/a Liberty 

 Revenue Decoupling Adjustment for July 2021 through June 2022 

 

Dear Chairman Goldner: 

On behalf of Liberty Utilities (Granite State Electric) Corp. d/b/a Liberty, enclosed for filing in the 

above docket is a complete replacement of the Direct Testimony of Erica L. Menard, Melissa B. 

Samenfeld, and Gregg H. Therrien, with attachments, that the Company filed on September 1, 2022.  The 

Company discovered errors in the testimony and asks the Commission to replace the original filing with 

the attached.  Although the attachments did not change, this filing includes all the original attachments 

as a more efficient way to proceed. 1  There is thus no need to refer to the original filing.  Note that this 

replacement filing does not change the requested rate adjustment nor the calculations supporting that 

request. 

Also, please add James King James.King@libertyutilities.com to the service list.  

Pursuant to the Commission’s March 17, 2020, secretarial letter, only an electronic version of this 

filing will be provided.  Thank you. 

Sincerely, 

 
Michael J. Sheehan 

 
1 To avoid confusion, the Bates numbering in the attached filing has four digits; the Bates numbering in the original 

filing has three digits. 

Liberty'· 



DE 22-052 

September 13, 2022 

 

Enclosures 

Cc: Service List 




